[bookmark: _GoBack]     Borough Council Regular Meeting
August 9, 2016


The regular meeting of Windber Borough Council was called to order by Windber Borough Council President, Barry Jerley at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance.

The following Council Members were present:  Barry Jerley, Pete LaMonaca, Ron Mash, and James Spinos.  James Furmanchik, Borough Manager, Solicitor, Jeffrey Berkey and Mayor Scott Penrod were also present.  Absent were John Holden and Sonya Pekala.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Mash and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve the Minutes of 
Minutes	July 12 & 16, 2016 meetings.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and Mrs. Pekala.  Motion carried.

Recognition	Vinnie Paczek said R & B Contracting has completed pipe installation work in the downtown 
Visitor’s	project area and some restoration work has been completed.  Continuation of this restoration is pending approval of Change Order No. 1 from borough council and PennVest.  R&B has relocated their pipe installation crew to the Stadium Terrace Project Area.

	Action items for tonight:
	
	R&B Pay Request No. 3
1.  R&B has submitted their 3rd payment request in the amount of $184,452.27 for approval by Borough Council.

2. PennVest Drawdown Request No. 4
a. Total amount of $199,809.07 is pending Borough Council’s approval, consisting of the following costs:
b. R&B Contracting and Excavation, amount listed above = $184,452.27
c. The EAD’s Group, Engineering, funding admin, inspection = $15,198.26.
Change Order No. 1
a.  A change order has been proposed by R&B Contracting and Excavation to reduce the pavement depth to a total of 4.5”, instead of the 8.5” specified in the contract documents.  R&B is proposing a reduction in price from $65.00 per SY to $59.75 per SY.
b. This proposed price reduce would result in a change in the contract price from $890,680.00 to $880,174.75, a reduction of $10,505.25.
c. If approved, R&B has agreed to provide a 1.5” overlay of 9.5mm super pave, the full curb to curb width of the roads impacted, at no additional cost.

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve change order No. 1.  Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. LaMonaca, yes; Mr. Holden, absent; Mr. Jerley, yes; Mr. Mash, yes; and Mrs. Pekala, absent.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve the payment request submitted by R&B Construction in the amount of $184,452.27 and approve the PennVest Drawdown Request No. 4 in the amount of $199,809.07 which includes $15,198.26 for the engineering fees from EAD’s.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and Mrs. Pekala. Motion carried.

Correspondence
		
1. Letter from Thomas Keirn regarding the Chief of Police Position.

2. Codes Enforcement Officer’s Reports

3. Windber Area Authority’s Minutes of May 11, 2016 Meeting.

4. HRI Road Work Update.

5. Windber Stadium Grand Opening Celebration.

6. PA Municipal Code Alliance Monthly Reports

Mr. Furmanchik said he received a letter today from the Municipal Authority asking the borough if they would be the food sponsor for the Oktoberfest Event on October 1, 2016 as they have in the past and make a $500 donation.  

A motion was made by Mr. LaMonaca and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve a $500 donation to the Windber Municipal Authority as the food sponsor for the Oktoberfest Event.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and Mrs. Pekala.  Motion carried.

Mayor Penrod asked Mrs. Hiteshew if it was possible to move the event to the community building if they had inclement weather on that day.  Mrs. Hiteshew said they talked about that last year before they cancelled but they are running nine beer taps, it wasn’t possible to get the trailers inside.  They would have had to be outside and there were threats of tornadoes.  The dinner she said could’ve been inside.  The dinner is normally held in the ballroom and seats 100 to 150 people and kicks off the day and then everything else stays the same outside.  

Mr. Furmanchik asked Mrs. Hiteshew if she had anything else to add.  She said they did install lighting at the park for the pool for night swimming.  They are planning to have night swims over the last week August 21, 27, and 28 to kick it off.  The pool normally shuts down at 8 p.m. so the night swimming would be from 8 p.m. 11 p.m.  

Mrs. Hiteshew said they have also made an application and was approved for a license to show outdoor movies.  They are going to start with an at the pool movie where people can watch it from in the pool.  They can show a movie at any location like the ballroom or the community building or even out front here at the gazebo. They just have to have a license.  Without a license there is a copyright fine of $500.  
Approval	 A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve payroll for July Payroll	8 & 22, 2016.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and Mrs. Pekala.  Motion carried.
Approval 	A motion was made by Mr. LaMonaca and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve bills for July   of bills		2016.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and Mrs. Pekala. Motion carried.  
Appoint	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to appoint Mike Bryan to the 
Council	position of Councilman to fill Mr. Hunter’s term ending December 31, 2017. Roll call vote: 
Person 	Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. Mash, yes; Mr. Holden, absent; Mr. Jerley, yes; Mr. LaMonaca, yes; and Mrs. Pekala, absent.  Motion carried.

	Mr. Bryan was sworn in by Mayor Penrod and took his seat on Council.  

Council convened to an executive session at 7:18 p.m. for personnel matters.

Council reconvened from executive session at 7:40 p.m.
Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Mash and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve letter of  
Letter of	Agreement to Andrew Frear for the position of Chief of Police.  Two absent, Mr. Holden and
Agreement 	Pekala.  Motion carried.  Mr. Berkey commented that the letter of agreement will be formalized by the mayor and borough manager and executed.

Cash Bal./	There were no comments on the Cash Balance or Treasurer’s Report.
Treasurer 
Rpt.

Council Liaisons Reports

WAA/Jerley	Mr. Jerley said there have been rumors of a business wanting to open a dog food plant behind Tuscareka.  That is true but it is actually an egg processing plant for processing eggs for dog food.  

	Mr. Jerley said the people involved came to the Windber Area Authority.  The business would run 24/7.  He said he is sure everyone would be excited to see growth come to our area.  He said there will be some problems with the sewage plant.  The type of material they would be discharging does not have a good decomposition rate and it would be a pretty big expense for the authority to make provisions for them.  He said it would be like taping in 390 more homes into the system.  Mr. Jerley said someone from their organization will be coming to the Authority’s meeting to provide them with more information of exactly what they would need.    

	It would be like a $700,000 investment for the Authority to make it work.  The Authority would like to get some kind of commitment out of them to do a prescreening before it leaves that property and some kind of guarantee that if the Authority puts this money into it that they are not going to fold up in two years and leave them stuck with the expense.  

	Mr. Jerley said it is a positive thing. They have to review the pros and cons.  Mayor Penrod said years ago Pepsi did something similar and paid for the extra cleaning.  Mr. Jerley said if they would do that there would not be a problem.  He said time will tell within the next month or so, if they are really serious about doing this.
Reports	Mayor Penrod asked if they mentioned what kind of economic impact it would have.  Mr. Jerley said they told them about 55 people.  Mr. Furmanchik said the Somerset County Economic Development Director told him 55 employees to start and double that in two years.  

	Mr. Jerley said we would probably be talking about $12,000 a month in revenue also for water and sewage charges.  Mr. Furmanchik said they would also be using gas service.  Mr. Jerley said there would 45,000 gallons of waste going out of there a day.  The authority would have to put another system in.  Mr. Jerley said he would keep council informed on what comes out of this.  

	Mr. Jerley said the Windber Area Authority purchased the shoring that we had talked about at the last meeting and will make it available for use to the other municipalities.  

Mayor’s	Mayor Penrod said we hired three new officers last month.  The female officer has since 
Report    	taken a full time position with Somerset Borough but will continue to work some part-time hours for Windber.  Mayor Penrod said the other two officers are already in training.  

Manager’s 	LITTLE LEAGUE FIELDS - The subdivision plan has been approved by the Richland Report	Twp. Supervisors. The deed is now being prepared and the sales agreement should be
signed in a few days.

MASONARY REPAIRS TO THE BUILDING - Repointing of brickwork, were needed, has been completed.
SANITARY SEWER REPLACEMENT - Crews have completed pipe replacement in the west end of Windber. Permanent restoration has started, regarding alleys. The entire width of the alleys has been paved. I have been in the process of negotiating that the streets be done in the same fashion.

ROUTE 56 PROJECT- ongoing with no issues The 12th St exit will be open on August   12th.
LETTER OF AGREEMENT - A draft of this document, regarding the new Chief of Police, has been prepared for your approval and is in your packet.

OFFICER CHRIS SWARTZ - Mr. Schwartz has ignored messages and voicemails from me and the Mayor. He also has not acknowledged a certified letter that was sent to his home. I recommend that he be separated from employment, with the borough, and be removed from the part time roster.

ALLEGHENY COMMUNITY FOUNDATIONS FOUNDERS DAY EVENT.  Mr. Furmanchik said this will take place Thursday at 6:00 p.m. at the Windber Recreation Park Ballroom.  He encouraged council to attend.  They are holding tickets for them.  


Mr. Furmanchik said in his conversation with Michael Kane, Chairman of the Foundation they are interested in renovations at the Windber Recreation Park.  It would be nice if we had a good showing that day.  The Mayor, Mr. Spinos, Mr. Bryan, Mr. LaMonaca and Mr. Jerley said they would be attending.

Manager’s	DANIEL CROYLE (LIEUTENANT’S POSITION) Mr. Furmanchik said the night we 
Report	interviewed for the police chief position we also decided to make Corporal Croyle a Lieutenant with a pay increase of no more than $2,000 once the contract was reviewed.  Mr. Croyle has accepted the position of Lieutenant with a pay increase of $1,500.

PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT FROM SEWER FUND.  Mr. Furmanchik said we talked about purchasing some equipment from the sewer fund.  He checked with Groff Equipment on a backhoe.  The MSRP on this piece of equipment we wanted would be a full size case with extend a hoe and air conditioning, heater and has an attachment on it that if you want to pick up something with the boom like a downed tree you push a button and it shuts down the rpm’s on the motor and sends all the hydraulic power to the boom and increases the lifting capacity by half a ton. It is also four wheel drive. 

Mr. Furmanchik said MSRP on that is $116,000 and with the government discount and some bargaining to sell it for the same price that he got when he worked for People’s Natural Gas which came to a 40% decrease so we can purchase it for $65,000 out the door and that includes the trade in price of $16,000.  

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to purchase the backhoe at $65,000 from the Sewer Fund.  Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. LaMonaca, yes; Mr. Holden, absent; Mr. Jerley, yes; Mr. Mash, yes; Mrs. Pekala, absent; and Mr. Bryan, yes. Motion carried. 

STREET SWEEPER. Mr. Furmanchik said he has had some conversations with a company regarding a street sweeper.  We found out we can take 20% out of Liquid Fuels for a Street Sweeper.  He has had some conversation with Attorney Berkey about the possibility of part of the purchase coming from the sewer fund.  

Mr. Furmanchik said he spoke to a salesman from A & H Equipment they have 2015 demos there and we can buy those on a five year lease to own program.  That would bring you to about $28,000 a year.  You can use your 20% from Liquid Fuels and dedicate the $2,500 from Rosebud towards it.  It is $160,000 piece of equipment.  We are still negotiating on that and he is meeting with their salesman on Thursday.  It will probably be somewhere between $140,000 and $150,000. 


Mr. Berkey asked if it was government pricing.  Mr. Furmanchik said yes.  Mayor Penrod said we could also rent it out to Scalp Level and Paint Borough.  Scalp paid $100 an hour to rent ours this year. 
 
Manager’s     Mr. Furmanchik said it has like 235 hours on it and he thought 10,000 miles on it.  The Report	          sales person said they buy five demos and they lease service to communities in their area that
do not have a street sweeper.  He said you can drive it down the highway at 65 mph.  It has cameras in it to show you exactly where the brushes are against the curb line.  Mr. Jerley asked if it would have the same warranty as a new one.  Mr. Furmanchik said no he said you would have one year warranty with a new piece of equipment and with this there would no labor warranty just parts for a year.

Mr. Furmanchik said he just wants to know if council would like to pursue it.  Mr. Berkey said he chatted with Mr. Furmanchik about this, using sanitary sewer funds for a street sweeper, and does it have direct relations to sanitary sewer.  It definitely has it for a storm sewer.  Street sweeper keeps dust, debris and stones out of the storm sewers and the goal is to get them out of the storm sewers and out of the sanitary sewers.  Sanitary sewer fund is made up of the sanitary sewer rentals of the borough. There is definitely an indirect benefit of it. 

Mr. Berkey said his advice to Mr. Furmanchik is that it would be aggressive to use all the money from the sanitary sewer fund for the piece of equipment.  He does believe there could be some allocation used from the sanitary sewer fund.  What that is he does not know.  Mr. Berkey said Mr. Furmanchik also mentioned that DEP has been all over Windber Borough over this MS4 Permit for not doing certain things like maintaining the storm sewers and keeping records on sweeping.  He said you could not use all the money but you may be able to use some.

Mr. Furmanchik said his opinion has always been for years that of all the services we supply to our municipality one big one is sweeping the streets.  Our sweeper is a 1980 and we have been fighting that fight for a couple of years.

Mr. Spinos asked if we could use the 20% from liquid fuels per month and a certain percent from the sewer fund.  Mr. Berkey said that could work 20% might be the number you look at.  He doesn’t know if it would be more than that.  He wasn’t asked to look at what that number would be, whether or not you could use sanitary sewer funds to purchase a street sweeper.  His sense is you could but you could not use all of it.  He thinks maybe if 20% is the amount the government would let you allocate, it would certainly be something you would be safe at.  

Mr. Spinos said if we took 20% from liquid fuels and 20% from sewer we could make the payment.  Mr. Furmanchik said not necessarily, a payment without anything from liquid fuels or sewer would be $28,000 per year.  We could allocate money from Rosebud.  

Mr. Berkey said through all the dialogue, he believes they could allocate 20% out of the sewer fund.  Mr. Furmanchik said he will see how the discussion goes on Thursday and will relay that back to council.

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS.  Mr. Furmanchik said Dan Hiteshew was here in January regarding the purchase of new Christmas Decorations.  He estimated the cost to be about $12,000.  Council had promised they could come up with $10,000 if need be.  Mr. Hiteshew has already raised $10,300.  There are eight ornaments that need repaired and he will repair those himself.  The cost for repairs will be $700.  Roughly he is in need of $2,400 at this point.  He is adamant that he has more contributions coming.  He is asking council to stand by their word as he was promised to pick up what is left of $2,400 when he is done.  

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to not exceed $2,400 towards the purchase of the Christmas Decorations.  Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. LaMonaca, yes; Mr. Bryan, yes; Mr. Jerley, yes; Mr. Holden, absent; Mr. Mash, yes; and Mrs. Pekala, absent.  Motion carried.

BOROUGH BUILDING ROOF.  Mr. Furmanchik told council he had samples of shingles for the borough building for council to look at and they can choose and let him know what they like.  He said they will begin on the roof in mid September.

Solicitor’s     Sale of Little League Fields.  Mr. Berkey said he spoke to Attorney Seger today and he said 
Report          Mr. Tunstall is waiting for Richland’s approval from the Richland Township Zoning Officer 
that it is permissible to reconstruct dugouts and fencing within the setback.  Once he receives written approval from Dave Mills the Zoning Officer he is ready to proceed.  Mr. Berkey gave the deeds and agreements of sale to be signed by the appropriate parties so that once the approval is received we can move forward and set a closing date.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve the Audit 
Audit 		Engagement Letter for three years with Kotzan CPA and Associates at a cost of $6,000 per
Engagement  	year for the next three years.  Two absent, Mr. Holden, and Mrs. Pekala.  Motion carried.

Approval 	The Somerset County Redevelopment Authority is sponsoring the Pennsylvania Association
Donation	of Housing and Redevelopment Agencies Annual Conference September 18-21, 2016.  They 
Raffle Item	are asking for a donated item that could be placed in the raffle basket that would promote our municipality and therefore tourism in Somerset County.  Mr. Furmanchik said he would check with the Coal Heritage Foundation for an item.  Council agreed.

Next 		The next meeting will be September 13, 2016.
Meeting

Adjourn	Meeting was adjourned by Council President, Barry Jerley at 8:15 p.m.

		Respectfully Submitted By:


		Robin S. Gates,
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